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SPRING CONFERENCE EDITION - GREENVILLE, SC  

Commander JOHN L. SULLIVAN Jr.  was in the house and he was treated like a Rock Star.  Everyone was happy to see you here Commander!!   




YOUR Department Spring Conference in Greenville was attended by members from all eight (8) districts in the state, their auxiliary’s, members and guests. There was a little something for everyone.
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Acting Commander Robert Holsclaw address the audience at the Saturday Banquet while the
 M.C. of all M.C.’s Paul (The Judge) Lyles and Auxiliary President Jody Sullivan enjoy the moment
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There was plenty of information to be had. Including a first time VA volunteer information table
From the VA Hospital at Charleston.

				

		
   District Commanders		     Posting the Colors		       C of A Attendees

The Saturday morning Council of Administration meeting was well attended and several interesting points of interest were presented.  They included but were not limited to:

…All 8 Districts were represented.
…Membership – The Department stands at 93.4%. National would like every Department, District, and Post to be at least 97%.
NOTE – District 6 had to give up to District 2 the District Membership Trophy.  They say they are keeping it! What say you other six districts?
	

…The Department has 62 new members so far this year.  Everyone needs to do their part to help the Department grow.
…State Home for Children – YOUR Department contributed $2,394 to the state home last year.
…Training – There will be a Quartermaster and Trustee training class at Department Headquarters in May.  This is an all-day event and lunch will be provided. This is for anyone who may be thinking about either of these positions.  Commanders, if you have not been to this training, it is good for you!
…When you need pharmacy items or a haircut, please consider Walgreens and Sports Clips. They both do great things for veterans.
…YOUR Department National Legislative Representative will be attending a conference in Washington, DC in March.  If you have any ‘good of veterans’ issues you would like him to take forward.  Please send info to Department HQ.
…There will be a Veterans Resource Fair at the state capital on March 29.  
…If you are a post with issues or problems and you cannot resolve them internally.  Your next step is to go to your District Commander to see if he/she can help you.  If need be, they will up-channel the issue to Department Headquarters for help in resolving the problem.  

On Saturday there were a couple of information sessions that sparked a lot of interest.  They were the New Member Meet and Greet and the Post Roundtable meetings.  There was one overriding theme from the members in attendance.  New member training! There were a couple of discussions about a new member attending his/her first meeting. Watching the post go through its ritual and they (the new member) not understanding just what happened or where they fit in this scenario.  The Department is looking into developing some sort of “New Member Guide”, but it is more important that this be developed at the Post level. It is even more important for the Post to have someone to mentor every new member who first comes to the Post, Post events, or the Post monthly business meeting. Make that new person feel like they belong!
			

…Here Acting Commander Robert Holsclaw and Jr. Vice Ted Tufts listen to member comments in general and member concerns about various issues within the VFW. 
This was something new for the Department and it produced some very interesting information from Post members and even Post commanders. 
…Above far right.  Some attendees at the “Past Commanders” Breakfast
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…Master of Ceremony Paul Lyles conducts the ‘Brown Bag’ auction held Friday night.  These funds go to the Department Auxiliary.  Mr. Lyles is the consummate entertainer and always a crowd favorite and he helped raise over $1,800 for this auction.
…Poppy’s are the life-blood of every Relief Fund.  Here is this year’s winning display submitted by Post 10804.
…Everyone practices for their ‘Marching-In’ Ceremony.  The Auxiliary is trying to get it right.
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         NEVER FORGET		    Opening Ceremony		          The March-In

One thing YOUR Department does right is recognizing those that work for the benefit of the VFW and all veterans. 
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Left - Sports Clips representatives with their “Help A Hero” program
Center and Right – Walgreens with their $18,000+ donation to the Department.

With anything the Department does, it does it right.  Here are the Spring Conference awardees!
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The Department has two annual awards that run calendar year.  They are the Communications Award for the Best Post Newsletter and the Best Web-Site Award.
Bill La Monte (post newsletter writer/editor) holds the Communication Award given to Post 10804.  Acting Department Commander Robert Holsclaw presented the award to Post 10804 Commander Nick Camera (right).
Ginger Graham is flanked by National Council member Augustus Singleton and Acting Department Commander Robert Holsclaw as she is presented the Best Web Site Award for Lake Murray Post 6740.

`One of the things the Department is most proud of is its awards program.  It is always a great thing when you have the opportunity to recognize individuals or groups for a ‘job-well-done’.

Patriots Pen, Voice of Democracy, Teacher Award Winners
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Membership, Early Bird, 100% Posts Award Winners
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NOTE:  There were a few award winners and members who were to be recognized for specific service who were not in attendance.  Their awards were received by someone from their district/post.

In-conjunction-with the conference, your Department held a “Department Fundraiser”.  Three lucky members were awarded for supporting this event.  They were:
1st place winner -  $1,000
Olen Hayes, Simpsonville, SC
2nd place winner - $300
David Lee Fore, Marion SC
3rd place winner - $200
George Watson, Orangeburg, SC
NOTE: Since none of the winners were at the conference, your Department Quartermaster promised - ‘the checks in the mail’.   CONGRATULATIONS!

                
                 SPECIAL THANKS – To your Convention Committee
                       Jay Erick, Margo Sheridan & Eddie Williams
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Bill La Monte
Sentinel Writer/Editor
4william6@gmail.com
252-308-3507
Post 10804
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